James Stoneton II, Superintendent of Schools
AOS #47 Airline/Dedham/Orrington School Departments 
19 School Street Orrington, Maine 04474 
(207) 825-3364 

Dear Airline, Dedham and Orrington Families,					5/1/2020

[bookmark: _GoBack]This year has certainly not been anything we would have expected when we began, and we would like to thank every one of you for your continued support.  All of us at AOS 47 would like to commend parents for their support of our children during this challenging time. Your child's safety and emotional well-being is the first priority as we navigate this new normal together. All our lives have been disrupted by this pandemic and many of us are juggling multiple roles. We know it is hard and some days feel impossible. You are doing an exceptional job and we are fortunate to have such a strong partnership between home and school.  
I am sending this communication to inform you that our last official student day of the 2019-2020 school year is Friday, June 5th. We will wrap up virtual learning during the week of Monday, June 1 through Friday, June 5.  Students who are in good standing will matriculate to the next grade. Similar to the last week of a regular school year, we will celebrate with our students and provide some special activities for the year end to support the closure of this year. Our breakfast/lunch delivery program will continue through Friday June 12th.  Given the uniqueness of our district, further school specific updates will be forthcoming from your school’s administrator.  
Teachers will continue to work through Friday June 12th identifying the learning standards not completed this academic year, planning for adjustments to the curriculum to capture these learning standards, working in vertical teams to adjust the curriculum sequencing next year and having placement and transition meetings in preparation for next fall.
If you are concerned with how your child is doing emotionally you can contact the NAMI MAINE HELPLINE. Their number is 800-464-5767, press 1 (helpline@namimaine.org). Here is a link to Department of Health & Human Services (DHHS) with additional hotline numbers. Their direct number is (207)287-3703.  You can also use the number 2-1-1 to get general information regarding the Coronavirus outbreak in Maine. Don’t hesitate to reach out to us at the AOS 47 Superintendent’s Office as well, at (207) 825-3364. 
The day will come when our students are able to return to a regular school schedule in our buildings. In the meantime, the Airline, Dedham & Orrington School Departments will remain resilient and find innovative ways to deliver education to our students.  We are stronger together. 
Sincerely,
James CR Stoneton II 
